Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 474 April 2009

Parish Council News

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council Meeting on 13th March 2009 was attended by Cllrs D Weston (Chairman), D Wooles (Vice Chairman), Mrs J Calvert, B Parkinson, Mrs P Bean, N Anfield and I Read. Clerk was BC Taylor (878060). Four members of the public were also present.

Low Energy Street Lighting: Mr David Summers of Ryedale DC gave a short presentation on the conversion to low energy street lighting. There are already some low energy and white light bulbs at the mini roundabout. Grants for matters of this nature ceased to be available in 1996. It was suggested that enquiries should be made of the County Lighting Engineer at NYCC as he has experience in this area and some of the Village lights are the responsibility of NYCC.

Formal Adoption of the Parish Plan: It was agreed unanimously by the Councillors to thank the Progress Group and all other interested parties, for the time they have given and their other contributions to produce the Parish Plan. It was proposed and seconded by Councillors and approved unanimously that the Minutes would show that the Council adopted the Parish Plan. The only proviso to such adoption was that action dates within the Plan had since passed and need to be brought up to date. It was agreed that there should be a separate meeting to discuss the Plan and the way forward. This will be arranged after the Annual Parishioners' Meeting in April.

Planning Application:

• 09/00089/FUL: Mr Duncan Noble: Erection of two-bedroom dwelling at land adjacent to Church Cottage, Church End, Sheriff Hutton, York. Councillors agreed to support this application in its present form.

Annual Parishioners' Meeting: This will be held on Friday, 10th April 2009 at 7:00pm in the Village Hall. The normal Parish Council Meeting will follow straight after.

Easter Art Exhibition

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall – 12th and 14th April – 10:30am to 4:30pm

Do come along to see our feast of new paintings, meet your friends and enjoy a chat over a cup of tea. The Art Group has been holding its Exhibition every Easter for the last 36 years. Throughout all that time we have had wonderful support from people in the village and surrounding areas which we really appreciate. You will find a cheerful, friendly venue and we look forward to welcoming you there.

For Members, the Post Exhibition Meeting is on Wednesday, 29th April at 7:30pm in the Village Hall.

Mid Week Ramble

The last day of April, Thursday, 30th is the date for the ramble. Meet at Village Hall car park at 9:30am.

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

Our Annual Branch Meeting was held on 11th March in the Village Hall. In her report, the Chairman, thanked all members of the Committee for their hard work throughout the year. A special 'thank you' was made to our secretary, Janet Towse, who was standing down as secretary after three years in office. Thanks were given to all ladies on the tea rota who provided the teas at our meetings each month.

Following the meeting, we had a light hearted quiz followed by a Faith Supper. Once again our members provided a wonderful spread. Thank you to everyone who contributed.

Our next meeting is on 8th April at 7:30pm in the Village Hall. The speaker, on this occasion, will be Glenys Rowe whose talk is entitled 'To Coin a Phrase'. Also at the next meeting, subscriptions (£13) are due for the year 2009/2010. New members, as always, will be very warmly welcomed.

Thank you

Mark and Helen would like to thank everybody who knew Mark's Mum and Dad (Jean and John Edgington; who both sadly passed away in 2008, in November and February respectively) and who helped make their almost 20 years in Sheriff Hutton such a happy time. Thanks also to everybody for cards, condolences and kindness shown to us.

Friends of the Village Hall

Easter Coffee Morning ~ Saturday, 4th April

From 10.00am – 12 noon at the Village Hall

Admission £1 to include Coffee and a Hot Cross Bun; children 50p to include drink and cake or bun. Raffle and Tombola. Easter Egg Hunt and one or two Easter themed games and a craft table Friendly company and a warm welcome for all ages!

Further Dates for your Diary The Village Auction 2009 - Saturday 16th May

At the Village Hall from 1.00pm until the last item is sold. Viewing and light lunches from 12 noon to 1 pm. Refreshments available throughout the afternoon.

We will be collecting in Sheriff Hutton and Lilling on the Friday evening and Saturday morning. Due to Health and Safety regulations, we are unable to accept upholstered furniture including sofas unless they have a label showing they are not flammable. We are also cannot sell mattresses, dishwashers, washing machines, fridges or cookers. We ask that all items are in saleable condition as disposal of left over items is difficult.

We would be very grateful for any offers of help either on the day or the night before. Donations of baking for light lunches and afternoon refreshments will be most welcome.

Proceeds will be divided equally between the Village Hall and Playgroup.

Any enquiries or offers of help to Margaret Fisher or Caroline Hunt.

The Silver Jubilee of our Village Hall - Saturday 13th June

An event to celebrate this momentous occasion with something for everyone! To include afternoon tea with a display of the Hall's history followed by entertainment around 5pm with a BBQ and Bar starting around 6pm, leading on to a Disco from 7pm (hopefully with music for all ages!). If anyone is prepared to BBQ or help in any way, we would love to hear from you! Any ideas, or offers of help, to Margaret Fisher.

Raffle and Tombola prizes for various fundraising events – our stocks are running low so we would be grateful for any contributions to be made to Margaret or Jill Johnson.

New Friends are always welcome – our next meeting is on Tuesday, 28th April at 7:30pm in the Village Hall.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Welcome to the 2009 tennis season. The Club welcomes old and new members to another season of social and competitive tennis.

Social tennis: The Ladies sessions continue on Monday afternoons and Wednesday mornings. Club Night will start on Wednesday, 8th April from 6:30pm. There will be a Ladies Practice session on Saturday, 4th April from 1:30pm.

League Tennis: The club will be running the same teams as in 2008. Both York and Hovingham League matches start at the end of April. There will be a mixed match practice on Monday, 20^{th} April at 6.30pm. Captains for the teams are: York League - Ladies Josephine Johnson 878626, Men's Kevin Fairclough 878526, Mixed Charles Lewin 01904 468884. Hovingham League - Mixed Helen Spath 878487, Ladies A Christine Thomas 810893, Ladies B Helen Gillie 01904 468435. If you would like to be considered for the teams, please contact the team captains and come along to the match practice.

Junior Tennis: The junior sessions will start in May. The club are hoping to provide coaching for some of the Tuesday afternoon sessions. Helen Dryland will be organising the junior sessions and to ensure that these sessions continue will need help from parents. Four helpers are needed at each half hour session. So if you feel you would be able to assist for some of them, please contact Helen on 878762.

Junior Club Night will again be on Friday evenings starting 8th May. Details of all the junior tennis will be in the May News.

Subscriptions for 2009: These are unchanged at Family to include both parents and all children in full time education £80.00, Adult £35.00, Students in full time education £18.00, Intermediate Junior aged 11 to 18 £18.00, Junior under 11 £12.00. Concessions/Unemployed in receipt of unemployment benefit £18.00. All references to age shall mean the age of the individual on 1st April of the year in question.

Subs are due on 1st April and the locks on the courts will be changed on that day. Please pay subs to the Treasurer Jill Anfield 20 Castle Side Tel 878753, cheques made payable to Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club. Keys will be exchanged on payment of subs. New and lost keys will be charged a £3.00 deposit.

For more information, please contact Josephine Johnson

Appointment of Two Village Hall Trustees

The Village Hall Trustees are seeking expressions of interest from any parishioner wishing to be considered for appointment as a Trustee.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Trust is the body which owns the Village Hall and is responsible to the Charity Commissioners for ensuring that it is properly funded, maintained and developed as a long-term community facility for recreation and education for all parishioners. In addition to the Hall, the Trustees also own and have responsibility for the adjacent Children's Play Area. There are at least two meetings each year but there may be more as necessary.

The day-to-day responsibilities of the Trust are carried out by Village Hall Operations Group, the Play Area Committee, the Friends of the Village Hall and the Health & Safety group. Trustees are automatically members of, and are expected to participate in, one of these groups.

To express interest in becoming a Trustee, or to find out more, please contact either:

- Jim Day, Chairman 14 Castle Side, Tel 878 608
- Richard Haste, Secretary 10 The Croft, Tel 878 581

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St. Leonard, Farlington: St. Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN APRIL

Sheriff Hutton	5th	10.30am	Palm Sunday Meet at Methodist Church &		
			process to Parish Church for Family Praise Service		
	9th		Tor Farming Fraise Service	6.30pm	Maundy Thursday Passover Supper in Stillington Methodist
					Church
	10th	10am	Good Friday Children's		
		2pm	activities at Sutton Parish Room Quiet Meditation at		
	401	0.00	Methodist Church		
	12th	9.30am	Family Easter Celebration with Holy Communion		
	19th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	26th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
Farlington	12th	11.15am	Holy Communion - CW-O2		
	26th	11.15am	Holy Communion - CW-O2		
Marton	5th			6pm	Celtic Evening Worship
	19th			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
Stillington	5th	10.30am	Family Praise - Methodist Chapel		
	9th			6.30pm	Maundy Thursday Passover Supper in Methodist Church
	11th			7pm	Benefice Easter Vigil
	12th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	19th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	26th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sutton-on-	5th	8am	Holy Communion		
the-Forest		10.45am	Morning Worship		
	8th	10.15am	Benefice Eucharist		
	10th	10am	Benefice Children's event		
	12th	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	19th	8am 10.45am	Holy Communion Family Praise		
	26th	10.45am	Holy Communion		

EVENTS

13th April	Coffee Morning at Old School House - 10 to noon - Entrance £1
28th April	Standing Committee - May Rose Cottage at 7.30pm

NOTICES

On the Bank Holiday - Monday, 4^{th} May there will be a **Benefice Walk** on behalf of HOPE Africa. Details from Roy Thompson.

PLEASE NOTE: The Easter leaflet delivered to those houses east of the main road in Sheriff Hutton has an error and should advise that the Easter Sunday Service at the Methodist Church will be taken by the Revd. Dr. Peter Doble and it will be Holy Communion.

The Methodist Church

Minister Rev Graham Peaden - Tel: 01904 491950

The Church Council agreed to reduce the number of evening services at the Methodist Church. There will always be a service at 6:30pm on the second Sunday in each month and from time to time additional services will be planned.

There is such a service on 5th April, Palm Sunday. The Singing Group will present the musical Jerusalem Joy which tells the Easter story from Jesus' entry into Jerusalem to his resurrection on Easter Day. Communion will be an integral part of the presentation as we remember the Last Supper. It would be wonderful if you could come and share in this service.

Services in April:

Sun	5 th	10:30am	Palm Sunday – meet for the procession to the Parish Church
		11:00am	Family Praise Service at Parish Church
		6:30pm	Jerusalem Joy by Singing Group with Rev Graham Peaden (HC)
Sun	12 th	10:30am	Easter Sunday – Rev Dr Peter Doble (HC)
		6:30pm	Mr Ken Hopwood
Sun	19 th	10:30am	Rev Graham Peaden
Sun	26 th	10:30am	Rev David Godfrey
(HC) = Holy Communion		Communion	·

Mid-week activities:

Mondays	7:30pm	Guild – Rev Ann Vaughan, Hospital Chaplaincy and AGM on 6 th April
Tuesday	10:00am	Chatterbox restarts 28 th April
Wednesdays	8:00am	Morning prayers
	10:00-11:30am	Drop in for coffee
	6:15pm	Singing Group (1 st and 15 th April)

Wesley Guild

On Monday, 6th April it will be our final Guild meeting of the 2008-09 season. This will be the 23rd meeting in the Miss Ward Room this winter; it would have been 24 but one evening was cancelled because of snow. What an achievement. All the people who have been and gladly given their time to make the evenings so memorable. They must have been good because despite some atrocious weather at times 25-40 people have been extremely regular in their attendance.

You can still come and try an evening on 6th April at 7:30pm in the Miss Ward Room because the Rev Ann Vaughan is coming to speak about her experience as a hospital chaplain. Ann, our former Minister, has visited many people who live in Sheriff Hutton when they were in York District Hospital. Also at the meeting, we shall distribute the money we have received by collection at each meeting (there isn't any charge or membership fee) to charity.

If you can't make 6th April, have a happy summer, and come and see us in October when we start all over again.

Village Hall AGM

The Annual General Meeting of the Village Hall will be held on Tuesday, 21st April at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. All Sheriff Hutton residents are welcome to attend, hear how the hall is being run and have the opportunity to ask Trustees questions about the Hall's management and long-term plans.

Dear friends

Easter is coming and it is a time of great celebration. It is a time to think about new life, eggs and Spring lambs. It is a time for bunnies and a joyful celebration of life. That is good and right and a proper thing to do. It is a celebration of continuing life, and life beyond our wildest dreams, eternal life. Ultimately, it is a celebration of God and God's love for us which brings us life.

But Easter is a challenging and exciting time. It is exciting because during Easter we remember the resurrection of Jesus. He was killed in a most brutal and terrible way, he was dead and buried which was the worst that the world could do to him, but that was not the end. Jesus was raised to life again and this is a tremendously exciting idea, that God's love and power goes beyond death itself into eternal life. It is something to be celebrated every single day.

But what we often don't like to think about and concentrate on at Easter is the road that Jesus took to suffering and death. We like to just skip over the part and rush into the celebration of the risen Christ. But it is where heaven and earth meet. It is where we see that God enters into the suffering of the world and shares this with us. We see Jesus sharing his time and his last meal with his disciples. Then they let him down in the garden of Gethsemane. Finally they desert him and leave him to his suffering and death. It is a slow stripping away of the comforts of the world until there is nothing but God, life and death left. So that is where we see God touching us in our deepest need.

So Easter is a time that we need to celebrate as we remember God is with us in our deepest need and God gives us life in all its fullness, eternal life. But this life comes through suffering and death. So do have a good celebration at Easter as we all remember God's eternal life brought to us through Jesus' suffering, death and resurrection.

With every blessing from Graham

Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church – Coffee Morning 1st April

We are holding our annual Coffee Morning and Sale on Wednesday, 1st April from 10:00am to 11:30am in the Miss Ward Room. Stalls will include cakes, bric-a-brac and books. Admission £1 to include coffee, tea and home made biscuits.

Do come along for a friendly chat and you are sure to find a bargain on our bumper bric-a-brac stall. Proceeds are for Home and World Missions.

Gardening Club

It is good to see such enthusiasm from the young. An iris fanatic Anthony Freeman, just 22 years of age, is building up a collection with the intent of setting up his own business. We wish him every success. Along with the iris family, he brought early flowering perennials which were quickly bought up by members. The early spring sunshine brought out 56 members and friends to enjoy a shared interest.

As well as the potato growing being a village competition, it is becoming a competition within families. You can still get yours from Jim Day (878608) for £2 adults and £1 per child.

The club day trip to Lincolnshire has just a couple of seats left. For those going, £14 is required to cover a buffet lunch and entry into the afternoon garden, coffee and tea included. The treasurer would be grateful if this could be paid at the next meeting or to her in person.

The next meeting 15TH APRIL is to be ROGER BROOKS on THE MAINTENANCE OF BOLTON PERCY CHURCHYARD. Over the years Roger has put a lot of work into the Churchyard making it a peaceful and pleasant place to visit.

If you are planning your summer weekends and need a break from your own garden, the club is holding its annual fund raising event in the form of a tea party on Saturday 4th July in a member's garden. All will be welcome to join us.

Playgroup

Thank you very much to everyone who contacted me to tell me about how and when playgroup started! It was very interesting to hear lots of memories about the first children and their teachers - I hope to put together all this information soon and tie up any loose ends! We also hope to be able to invite all old friends of playgroup to a get-together one morning to share photos and memories and see how playgroup looks today. It's definitely something to be proud of and to celebrate. Watch this space!

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

We had a very good crowd for our bingo evening on 13th March; some won prizes, some didn't but everybody seemed to enjoy themselves. Our remaining bingo evening for this current run will be held on Friday, 17th April at 7:30 pm in the Village Hall; we hope to see friends old and new then. After that it will be October before we start the next bingo session. Once again, thank you all for your continued support.

Meanwhile, we shall be starting the bowls season very soon. The green will be open for the start of the season on Saturday, 18th April at 2:00 pm. This is the time when anybody new to the game can come along and see what the game is all about; you will be very welcome. If the playing surface is OK you can have a roll-up; (this depends very much on the weather!). We do ask anybody bowling on the green to wear shoes/sandals that have a continuous flat sole and heel. If this is not possible, we do have some overshoes that you can borrow. Don't worry about woods (i.e. bowls); we can certainly loan you some to see how you get on. There is no charge for this "look and find out" afternoon. Any questions will be answered by some current members who are there to help. It's all very friendly.

Message from The Jumblies

Our book sale on 8th March was the best attended yet. The extremely cold weather did not put people off and despite the local press and radio advertising it as a Jumble Sale, the hall was absolutely buzzing for the first two hours with people keen to take advantage of the wonderful books at bargain prices. The kitchen was kept very busy serving delicious refreshments and the cake stall was very well supported.

Thank you to everyone who donated such fantastic books etc, cakes, and tombola prizes. The total raised for the cricket club was £1575.

The final total raised for the Playgroup at the last Jumble Sale was £1354, our running total so far this year is now £4,400.

Our next Jumble Sale will be on Saturday, 18th April, raising money for Alne Hall. Once again we would appeal for your donations of jumble, bric-a-brac etc.

We will be ready to receive donations from 9.30 on the morning and the sale starts at 2pm at the Village Hall.

Penny Bean 878392

Farlington PCC

Farlington PCC AGM to be held at 7:30pm on Thursday, 30th April in the Village Hall.

D & K Unsworth & Sons

Excavators 1.5 – 6 ton 360 Telescopic Forklift

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining Landscaping and site clearance Pond Excavation Contact Guy Unsworth

Tel: 01347 878 558

GREEN ACRES

TOM UNSWORTH

Grounds care & Sports Maintenance Hedge Cutting, Fencing **Wood Chipping** Paddock Levelling, Reseeding & Cutting

Tel: 01347 878 558

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED: SERVICED: SHARPENED

> Contact: 01347 878 590 Mobile: 07947 045 222

Tribute to Mum and Dad and Sheriff Hutton

43 years ago Doreen and Mike Langdale moved into their brand new home in Castle View, Sheriff Hutton. It was the start of a new life as they left behind their families and friend from Nottingham where they had both lived for all their lives. New home, no friends and a village not used to newcomers.

However there was something quite special about this combination because it wasn't long before the family had become immersed in village life. Doreen was a born doer becoming involved in the drama group, both in front and behind the scenes, working as school secretary, helping out and then spending many years as Brown Owl for the village Brownie group. Mike with his behind the scenes hat on adjusting a light for a play, wiring a plug for some event, selling honey at the local fairs. If there was fundraising to be done somehow the Langdales were there helping out, often quietly in the background, a word of encouragement here a swept floor there.

I am very proud of my family and will always feel very privileged that I was raised in such a stimulating environment where children were free to roam wild, with a castle (yes a castle) as their den. Like many, I will never forget my wedding day especially as I was able to share it with the whole village, unfortunately career pathways dictate where we spend our lives and it is with regret that I was not able to raise my own family in Sheriff.

Now the time of the Langdales in Sheriff has come to an end with the death of my father. This happened so suddenly that for most of the time over the past few months it hasn't seemed to be real, it is with some comfort that Mike died still immersed in village life a dream that didn't seem to be possible when mum died. Up to the end although some cracks were starting to appear in Mike's health he kept busy and involved in all that Sheriff had to offer and which he discussed at great length during his regular visits.

A tentative suggestion was made last summer that perhaps the time had come to think of moving having a smaller more manageable house and garden but the suggestion was not met with a favourable response, Mike independent to the last.

I know that Sheriff will not be the same place now but I should like to take this opportunity to thank all in the village for my own happy memories of living and growing up in this special community. I should also like to thank the village for all their messages of support over the last few months and for the practical help that has been offered and given to both myself and my brother. We hope to give something back to the village in the near future but ideas are still being formulated and opinions sort, for the present time however please enjoy the memories of a special couple who are gone but never forgotten.

Di Thompson (nee Langdale) March 2009

Sit in on Some Singing Lessons – Sunday, 19th April

Amanda Crawley, a professional soprano and a leading singing coach in York, is giving a singing Master Class in the Barn at Westfield Farm Sheriff Hutton on Sunday, 19th April. All budding Sheriff Hutton singers are welcome to come and hear a few singers put through their paces for a couple of hours.

The Class will begin at 2:00pm and finish at 4:00pm, followed by a cup of tea and biscuits. The doors will open at 1:30pm. The cost will be £7 per head.

If you want to sing rather than observe, please ring Amanda as soon as possible about this on 01904 704645.

Westfield Farm, YO60 6QQ is a mile south of Sheriff Hutton on the Strensall Road. For more directions and other information please contact Nick Nightingale nightingales@barbicannet.demon.co.uk

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall – 200 Club

217 members took part in the March draw. £25 prize-winning numbers were 30, 98, 139 and 164

FREE NVQ QUALIFICATIONS FOR EVERYONE*

Do you want to improve your skills & gain an accredited qualification?

Do you want to improve your organisation's productivity & maximise your competitive advantages?

Let us help you

The most effective way to achieve standards of excellence and improve the level of professional practice in your organisation is to ensure that your staff have the right skills to do the best job. Now you can take advantage of a new service for employers and employees called Train to Gain. Train to Gain is the Learning and Skills Council's (LSC) new service which has been designed specifically to meet businesses' training needs. Following a number of Employer Training Pilots, Train to Gain is now being offered on a national basis across England.

Dunelm Associate Ltd's Business Support Team can:

- > Offer free, impartial & independent advice on your training needs
- > Match your training requirements against our portfolio of training programmes
- > Ensure that training is delivered to meet your business needs
- > Training can be scheduled & delivered at a time & location to suit the needs of your business.

The training is provided **FREE** to your organisation and your employees **Your 4 Easy Steps to Train to Gain:**

- You make contact with the Business Support Team at Dunelm Associates Ltd
- We will arrange a visit from one of our Business Managers to establish your training needs
- > We will arrange an induction for your staff and agree a training plan
- > Training starts!

*You need to be employed and want to do a qualification that relates to your current job role and have permission from your employer.

To arrange an appointment or for more information please contact Faith Oakley, Business Manager on 07929 013124 or email: faith29@hotmail.co.uk

Dunelm Associates Ltd Head Office: North Sand Business Centre, Liberty Way, Sunderland SR6 0QA, Tel: 0191 565 4748, email: info@dunelmassociates.co.uk, www.dunelmassociates.co.uk Offices in Sunderland, Teesside, York & London

THE CASTLE INN

Extends a Warm Welcome to Customers Old and New Good Quality Food Served Daily Lunchtimes and Early Evenings (except Wednesday) Children Welcome

Tel: 01347 878 335

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers
Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton
www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN

Homemade Food Using Local Produce Cask Ales: Carvery every Sunday Functions Welcome Large Beer Garden

Tel: 01347 878 328 www.thehighwaymanyork.co.uk

JANE HOLLOWOOD

MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST / PODIATRIST

Home Visits

Tel: 01904 491688

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

PETER TROTTER

Painter & Decorator Joiner

97 Parkfield, Stillington

Tel: 01347 811 272

STEPHEN SHIPLEY

T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 878 481

Spanish Talk

Anna Martinez-Atkinson Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com
W: www.books4spanish.com

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel: 01347 878 326

Quintessential Web Design

Professional Affordable Websites
Website development and hosting

A local solution for the world wide web

Call Shaun: 01347 878 485 or 07814 515 211

www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk shaun@quintessentialtraining.co.uk

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490060

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building : Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

Dawsonbuild

Extensions : Conversions Renovation : New Build Repairs

Over 20 years Experience

Tel: 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel: 01347 878 512

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs
Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs
Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate

www.j-skelton.co.uk
Tel: 01347 878 790

SHE-DRIVE

School of Motoring

All lessons catered for – from beginners to Pass Plus

SHELAGH PAGE

Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07967 920 376

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York **Tel: 01904 623 436**

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting & Decorating also

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone Paving & Pattern Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354

H₂O

Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

OFTEC Regd

Tel: 01347 878 684

Simon Wood

t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation Used Car Sales New Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm

Tel: 01347 878 332

NEIL HUTCHINSON

Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK: SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

Vita & Virginia

"...brilliantly funny and perceptive..." Paul Taylor, Independent.

"Vita and Virginia" is coming to the Barn at Westfield Farm Sheriff Hutton on **Thursday**, 21st **May**. Eileen Atkins' acclaimed play will be performed by Kate Caute and Cal Stockbridge, directed by David Powley for Helmsley Arts Centre's 1812 Theatre Company.

7:30 pm. Interval Bar. Tickets £7.50 (concessions £6.50) from Helmsley Arts Centre, Sheriff Hutton Post Office or Nick Nightingale, Westfield Farm

Toddler Group: Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be at Toddler Group on 23rd April from 10:00am – 11:30am.

Dates to Note

May	2 nd	7.30pm	Nottingham Social Singers in the Parish Church
	16 th	1.00pm	Village Auction for Playgroup & Village Hall, in the Village Hall
	21 st		Vita & Virginia at Westfield Farm
June	13 th		Village Hall Silver Jubilee Event
	20 th		Midsummer Breakfast at Jubilee House
July	4 th	3.00pm	Gardening Club Garden Party at Jubilee House
	13 th		Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall
November	9 th		Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall

Chrisalis Services Let us take your problems away Business Support: Executive PA Event Management: Design Services Tel: 0844 583 8152 e: lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk www.chrisalisservices.co.uk	Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator 68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358	flowers by ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers for all occasions Tel: 01347 878345 Mobile: 07786 574 359	
J H WRIGHT & SONS COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU Tel: 01759 371 319	MALCOLM COLLINS 30 Years Experience Fencing : All Tree Work Hedge Cutting Fully Insured Tel : 01347 878 275	THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb. All aspects of Tree Surgery Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and Woodchip For Sale (Delivered) Chipper for Hire with Operator Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk	
NICOLA'S CUISINE Outside Catering Luxury Ready Prepared Meals Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire Tel: 01347 878 938 Mobile: 07860 612 622	STORES and POST OFFICE Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and stationery, National & Local Newspapers Free local delivery service available Tel: 01347 878 331	CASTLE QUALITY MEATS Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices' Jerry Petch Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222	

VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTVITIES

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church			
	9.30am	Zomby Woofe FC	Playing Fields			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall	1.30pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
				7.30pm	Guild	Miss Ward Room
Tue	10.00am	Chatterbox	Methodist Church	7.30pm	Ju Jitsu	Village Hall
	12.30pm	Over 60's Lunch	Village Hall			
		Club				
Wed	8.00am	Morning Prayers	Methodist Church	6:30pm	Club Night	Tennis Club
	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	<u>11.00am</u>	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thu	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.00pm	Holistic Exercise	Village Hall
				7.00pm	Legs, Tums & Bums	Village Hall
				8.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
				7 – 8.30pm	Youth Club	Cricket Club
Fri	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			

Additional Activities in April

Additional Activities in April				
1 st	Wed	10-11:30am	Mission Coffee Morning & Sale in Miss Ward Room	
4 th	Sat	1:30pm	Ladies Tennis Practice Session at Tennis Club	
		10-12noon	Easter Coffee Morning at Village Hall	
5 th	Sun	10:30am	Palm Sunday Procession from Methodist Church	
		11:00am	Family Praise Service at Parish Church	
7 th	Tues	7:30pm	Village Hall AGM in the Village Hall	
8 th	Wed	7:30pm	Yorkshire Countrywomen's Assc 'To Coin a Phrase' Village Hall	
10 th	Fri	2:00pm	Good Friday Village Service at Methodist Church	
		7:00pm	Annual Parishioners Meeting with Parish Council at Village Hall	
12 th	Sat	10:30-4:30pm	Annual Art Exhibition in Village Hall	
13 th	Sun	10:30-4:30pm	Annual Art Exhibition in Village Hall	
		10-12noon	Parish Church Coffee Morning at Old School House	
14 th	Tue		Mobile Library visits Farlington and Sheriff Hutton	
15 th	Wed	7:30pm	Gardening Club 'Bolton Percy Churchyard' in Village Hall	
17 th	Fri	7:30pm	Bowling Club Bingo in Village Hall	
18 th	Sat	2:00pm	Bowling Green opens	
		2:00pm	Jumblies Sale in aid of Alne Hall in Village Hall	
19 th	Sun	2:00-4:00pm	Singing Master Class at Westfield Farm	
20 th	Mon	6:30pm	Mixed Tennis Match Practice at Tennis Club	
21 st	Tues	7.30pm	Village Hall AGM in the Village Hall	
23 rd	Thu	10-11:30am	Health Visitor attends Toddlers' Group in Village Hall	
28 th	Tue	7:30pm	Friends of Village Hall Meeting at Village Hall	
29 th	Wed	7:30pm	Art Group Post Exhibition Meeting in Village Hall	
30 th	Thu	9:30am	Mid Week Ramble meet at Village Hall Car Park	

[~] To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard & Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne & Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

Contributions for the May News should reach us by April 18th